Westchester County Continuum of Care Partnership for the Homeless

Monthly Meeting Minutes


September 12, 2012

Attendees: Karl Bertrand (Co-Chair), Annette Peters-Ruvolo (Co-Chair), 

	Topic #1:
	Discussion:

	Announcements/Updates
	· Annette Peters-Ruvolo, Co-Chair, opened the meeting at 2:08pm.

· Last month’s minutes were reviewed and approved.

· Introductions of the members present were made.


	Topic #2:
	Discussion:

	Universal Assessment System
	· To satisfy HEARTH requirements, our CoC must employ a universal assessment system.  Currently, the FAC at the Coachman conducts assessments for families and SHAC conducts assessments for singles. A preliminary meeting was held with DSS shelter representatives to discuss possible next steps. 

	Decisions:
	· Based on information from that meeting, it was decided that, given our existing intake/assessment/referral process, the FAC and SHAC as well as the Emergency Shelters (ES) should be targeted to utilize the universal assessment. The universal assessment will most likely follow the same format as the HMIS Client Track assessment to move towards CoC consistency.

	Follow-up:
	· How to assess the undocumented and VA clients is still being worked on.  Currently, the VA uses a system which is not integrated with the Universal Assessment System. They use HOMES, which the VA & HUD have discussed merging, but that has not happened yet. Annette to look into HUD TA regarding undocumented individuals as well as follow-up with DSS staff to devise next steps.


	Topic #3:
	Discussion:

	CoC Application Process
	· Process:  every year  the CoC responds to a SuperNOFA from HUD in which funding for housing is requested. The process is as follows, and generally takes place between June and the end of November:

1. An Open Public Forum is held in which the public informs the CoC as to what priorities should receive funding (ours was held this year on 6/22/12)

2. The CoC Steering Committee discusses the priorities presented. (There were 8 this year).

3. HUD releases the SuperNOFA which includes parameters for funding (amounts and what the funding can be used for).

4. The CoC issues a pre-application to illicit responses from providers in which they describe how they would best use funding for a specific priority(ies).

5. The pre-applications are reviewed by the CoC and presented for public vote.  

6. The sponsors chosen will work with the CoC ad hoc SuperNOFA committee to apply with us in the application.

	
	· New Project Shares: one of the decisions the CoC needs to make in order to inform our pre-application is the new project shares. See attached Preliminary Pro Rata Need/Permanent Housing Bonus share report. As noted, 3 of the grantees have less than $90,000 available to them in their share of the PHB. Each grantee has the choice of applying for their allotted funding or transfer their available funds to another grantee. As each grantee did not feel equipped to make that decision at the table, Karl agreed to follow-up with each of them this week so we can move to next steps.

· Priorities/parameters for pre-app: priority populations were reviewed again given HUD’s expected parameters. Because we need to serve Chronically Homeless in Permanent Housing and we cannot apply for a Safe Haven, the following have been eliminated for consideration for this year’s pre-app:

· undocumented parents of documented children

· formerly incarcerated single fathers

· Safe Haven

· Aging out youth (new)

The following remain & will be included in the pre-app:

· people with physical disabilities

· supported housing in Northern Westchester

· substance abusers

· LGBTQ youth
CoC members also decided that, in keeping with HUD’s funding priorities, the pre-app stipulate that proposed budgets must represent at least 75% rent (25% can be services). Proposed programs can serve individuals or families.

· RFP process and schedule: See below for tentative schedule.

	Follow-up:
	· Once Karl gets feedback from all grantees, he will work on the draft of the pre-application and submit to CoC for comment by 9/20; with a possible release by 9/21/12 and due date of 10/5/12 for submissions. We could then aim for a 10/12/12 vote. Given this timetable, we should have at least 6 weeks to work on the application with the selected sponsors.

· Registration questionnaire is due on 10/01. We are expected to meet that deadline.

· Waiting on HUD to release the NOFA. Once released, the ad hoc Application committee will begin to meet & tasks assigned.


	Topic #4:
	Discussion:

	CoC Registration
	· HUD requires that every CoC applying for funds must complete a Registration survey. Karl, Annette & Yoav are currently working on it to meet the deadline of 10/1/12.  

· Some of the questions on the Registration survey (and we expect to also be included in the NOFA) relate to the current CoC Board structure & its operations. Annette reviewed for the group the steps the CoC has taken to meet HUD requirements in this area:

· Last summer/fall an ad hoc committee was formed to establish a draft governance document 

· The committee met several times and an approved draft was sent to WC’s Law Dept for review/comment

· Annette acted as liaison with the Law Dept and met with them to review their suggestions for improvement to the draft. Annette then made the suggested revisions.

The next steps are for Annette to submit to CoC members the newly revised draft and ask ad hoc CoC Governance committee members to meet again to proceed with the approval process.  

	Decisions:
	· CoC members agreed that we need to move quickly on this so we will be able to document our progress on this year’s application.

	Follow-up:
	· Annette will send out newly revised version of document to all CoC members, along with a date for the next ad hoc CoC Governance committee meeting. Any CoC member can be on the committee, even if they were not involved previously.


	Topic #5:
	Discussion:

	Eviction Prevention:  

Update on RFP?
	· To date, funds that need to be spent by 12/31/12 have not yet been released. Providers have been informed of awards.

	Follow-up:
	· Karl to continue to follow up with Dana and Lisa regarding.


	Topic #6:
	Discussion:

	Sub-Committees:

Subcommittee Reporting Process
	· Shelter and Service Provider Committee: met 8/29/12; requested that the Partnership help put together a forum where homeless housing and service providers can ask questions about how they could and must interact with the new Medicaid Health Homes 

· Data/Systems Committee: met 9/6/12; continued to work on issues related to HMIS admin position & our need to fill it. 

· Westchester Homelessness Prevention Network: next mtg scheduled for 9/20/12; reviewed agenda from Lisa Buck. Jeanne Blum is new co-chair.

· Homeless Veterans: met 7/26/12; established goal, discussed resources, PIT Count prep. Tentative date for next mtg is 11/15/12. 

	Decisions:
	· Issue of most effective/efficient way for subcommittees to report back needs to be explored. Tabled until next meeting due to lack of attendance by co-chairs & time constraints.

	Follow-up:
	· Annette will try to think of possible candidate to discuss HH information for S&SP Committee & get back to Paul.


	Topic #7:
	Discussion:

	HMIS Update:
	· WC DSS, DCMH and IT continue to work together to gain Law Dept approval for the RFP release. Grantees expressed concerns over staff who require training and the stop in progress on issues such as data collection/reporting out to CoC for decision-making purposes. 

	Follow-up:
	· CoC will be informed of any progress made.


***At this point; general CoC members were excused, leaving grantees for the remainder of the meeting. ***

	Topic #8:
	Discussion:

	APR tracker update/delinquent APRs:
	· In the interest of time, grantees were asked to review the tracker information and follow up as required. Questions can be forwarded to Yoav.


	Topic #9:
	Discussion:

	Performance Report Cards:
	· Grantee sponsor “report cards” were distributed and reviewed. Each grantee discussed their position regarding poor performers.

	Follow-up:
	· Grantees will follow up with sponsors accordingly and keep Karl & Yoav informed as to any implications for this year’s application.


Meeting concluded at 3:30pm.

Respectfully submitted: Annette Peters-Ruvolo & Karl Bertrand

Date: 9/19/12

Next Meeting:  Date: 10/10/12  Time 2:00pm-3:30pm
   Location: 112 East Post Road, White Plains 

